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May General 

Meeting  

Madame 

Mallalieu 

Professor Peter 

Roennfeldt 

A talk on an inspiring musician 

and her legacy for Queensland. 

Madame Mallalieu lived in 

Wynnum for a time in Crown 

St. 

Thursday, 19th May, 2016, 

7:30pm 

Ambulance Museum  

Auditorium 

(Cnr Cedar Street and Tingal 

Road, Wynnum) 

A gold coin donation would be  

appreciated.  Raffle tickets also 

available: $1 each or 3 for $2 

 Thankyou to Margaret Collins, 

Wendy Parsons and Rensche 

Schep for providing supper this 

month. 

 

 

 

 

Greetings…..and welcome to our May newsletter. 
Thanks to those who supported our bus trip on the 
 30th April, and a big thankyou you Doug and  
Debbie who took care of all the organization. It  
was an interesting day and we certainly had an  
enjoyable time. For most us it was our 1st ride on 
 the Gold Coast light rail link, which was a lot of fun. The scenic drive 
back via Canungra was most enjoyable. 
 
It is with sadness that I report the recent death of our past president 
and longtime member, Percy Duke. Percy was in his late nineties and 
was a longtime resident in the area, having attended school in 
Wynnum West. 
 
This month marks the 120th anniversary of the first car show at 
Londons Imperial institute. The display included ten models of 
“Horseless Carriages” as they were then called and they caused quite 
a sensation for the Londoners of that time. 
 
Last month I forgot to mention a most significant event for all theatre 
lovers – the 400th anniversary of the death of playwright, William 
Shakespeare on the 23rd April 1616. This is the traditional date for both 
his death and his birth (in 1564) One wonders at the coincidence that 
this is also St Georges day, the national day of England (quite an 
appropriate day for such a significant English poet, playwright and 
actor to be born and die). 
 
Shakespeare wrote his first major play, “Loves Labour Lost” in 1588, 
but it was only staged in 1594. His first performed play was “Henry VI – 
Part One” around 1589 and his last “Henry VIII” was staged in 1613. 
He married Anne Hathaway in 1582. They had three children, including 
twins. 
 
I’ve always appreciated Shakespeare’s very fine understanding of 
human nature.  He really had his finger on the pulse of the society in 
which he lived and his wisdom comes through in all his writings. I will 
conclude with some of his pearls of wisdom. 
 

Continued on page 2 

 

 

Presidents Report 
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President's report continued... 
 
From “Hamlet” 
“Give thy thoughs no tongue” (In other words don’t 
reveal what you are thinking, or as my grandma used 
to say “You can’t go to jail for what you are thinking”. ) 
“Neither a borrower or a lender be” 
“This above all – to thine own self be true” 
From “Julius Casaer” 
“There is a tide in the affairs of men which, taken at the 
flood, leads on to fortune; Omitted, all the voyage of 
their life is bound in the shallows and in miseries” 
From “King Lear” 
“Come not between the dragon and his wrath” 
“How sharper than a serpents tooth it is to have a 
thankless child”  
From “Macbeth” 
“I think our country sinks beneath the yoke; 
It weeps, it bleeds; 
And each new day a gash is added to her wounds” 
 
On that note, I will close, with my very best greetings. 
Look forward to seeing you at our next meeting, 
                                                 Jan Parnell. 
 
 
 
 
 

Society Tours in 

2016 

Keep these days free! 

Waterway Tour in June or July 

with Brisbane Cruises “Lady Brisbane” 

Depart from Fort Lytton and cruise down 

through Moreton Bay and amongst the 

islands of Southern Moreton Bay to 

Southport. 

 

Admire beautiful clear waters, pristine 

white sand peaceful waterways abundant 

wildlife, prestigious homes and resorts.  

We meander through over 300 

uninhabited islands.  We sail through the 

exciting Broadwater, passing “Seaworld” 

with the active “volcano”, Tippler’s 

Resort, the Sovereign Islands, Couran 

Cove and Jumpinpin Channel.  You may 

see wildlife such as dugongs, dolphins, 

black swans and turtles.  Your expert 

Captain will entertain you with a 

knowledgeable commentary for the 

duration of the cruise. Return to Fort 

Lytton by coach.  

$79 for Cruise, Morning Tea, Lunch and 

coach trip back to Fort Lytton.  

We have choice of 2 trips (depending on 

tides) 

Saturday 25 June 2016 departing Fort 

Lytton at 9.00am 

OR 

Sunday 24 July 2016 departing Fort 

Lytton at 9.30am 

 

Please contact Jill (3393 3208 or 

jill01@tpg.com.qu) for details 

Saturday 17 September 2016 

STEAM TRAIN TO CARNIVAL OF 

FLOWERS 

We hope to board an old steam train and 

travel, up the range, via beautiful Spring 

Bluff, to Toowoomba. 

Lunch will be ordered in the Railway 

Dining Room.  We will view the Spring 

Parade, maybe see a few gardens before 

returning to Brisbane by coach. 

We are waiting for the Heritage Train 

Society to finalise their program, so that 

we can book a carriage or the Society. 

mailto:jill01@tpg.com.qu
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Professor Peter Roennfeldt will be visiting us shortly to talk about 
one of the finest early organists in Queensland.  Madame 
Mallalieu, as Mrs Whitmore, lived on the corner of Crown Street 
and Petersen Street, Wynnum, with a magnificent view over the 
Bay.  Her house “Cotherston” is marked on the 1903 map of the 
district. We thank David and Marilyn Mackie for the donation of 
this book 
 
 

Resource Centre Report – May 2016. 
 

 Resource Centre Progress 
 
    Most days we are now receiving a few visitors, as old friends seek us 
 out.  The room has had its first re-arrange to make more room  
around the table. The temperatures are normal and even the use of fans 
 is rarely needed, which is good as the second ceiling fan although 
 declared broken, has not yet been replaced by the Council.  Great festivities are planned 
for Saturday 28 May 2016 to celebrate the opening of the new Wynnum Public Library in 
Florence Street.  The Library has its official opening on Tuesday 24 May and we believe 
that the small “park”, to which the large Fig Tree was towed, will also be named at the same 
time.  
     Remember when the the new sign-board sits on the top step outside the front door of the 
old Wynnum Central State School, the Resource Room is open.  So, please, come and visit 
us. If you cannot manage the steps, enter the ground floor door in Florence Street, follow 
the signs to the lift, go to Floor 1 and we are diagonally across from the lift, adjacent to the 
old front doors of the school.  

 Annual “History Alive” at Fort Lytton 
 

June is here again and our annual display in the Dining Room at Fort Lytton.  This year on 
Saturday and Sunday 11 and 12 June we are seeking volunteers to man our display, for a 
short while, then be free to spend time roaming around the exhibits, ranging from Roman, 
Viking, Medieval, Colonial and Worl War 1.   
       More than 400 re-enactors and historians portray and display 2000 years of history.  
See the sights and sounds of times gone past.  If you volunteer to help you will gain free 
entry to the event!  Contact Jill (3393 3208 or jillg01@tpg.com.au). 

 Donation to the Society 
 

 
 The Extension of Whites Road 

 
We thank new member, Trevor Thomas, who has undertaken some research for us, in 
attempting to find the year when Whites Road was extended from Lota to Manly Road. He 
and his wife visited the Brisbane City Archives and found the two ‘Refedex’ maps, one of 
1985 and the other of 1987 (1986 was missing!!)  The road was there in 1987 but not in 
1985.  Does anybody remember the first time that they drove along this road? 
        

Till next time,    Jill 
 
        
  
 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jillg01@tpg.com.au
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Supper Roster 
 

VALE PERCY DUKE 
 

We are sorry to announce the 
passing of Percy last weekend. 
Percy joined the Society in 1993 
with his late wife Beryl and was 

President for two years from 
1998 to 2000. 

 
Percy and the late Merv Beitz were related as they 

both had the same Great Grandfather,  
Carl Frederick Beitz, born in 1826 in Germany. 

 Carl’s eldest son, also Carl Frederick Beitz, born 1856 
was Merv’s grandfather and Annie Mary, born 1868, 

Carl’s fifth child was Percy’s grandmother 
 

 

 
 
Sharee Cordes receiving the Community History Grant 
of nearly $7000 on behalf of the society at Brisbane 
City Hall. To hear more about what this grant will be 
used for why not come hear Sharee speak on 
Thursday May 26th at the Wynnum Library. 
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A School for Wynnum? 
 

Part 3 

In February’s Newsletter we learnt about the acquisition of the land, in March, the first pupil. April gave a 
report of the building workers of the new brick building.  This month we follow the development of the 
school from the opening of the modern building in the 1940’s to the 1980’s  

Jill Greenhill 
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  Where was I ? April 2016 

 
   Wynnum North Esplanade. The Shelter  Shed was 
   re-built for the Community in 1991 by the local Rotary 
C club.  The plaque is mounted on the inside seaward  
si side of the rafter supporting the roof . 

 
v 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Where am I ? May 2016 

 

b
y

Series EARLY DAYS 

Volume 6 No. 17 

 

 

 

 

 
For more of Myrtle's Early Days series... 
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Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc  

Minutes of General Meeting held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 on Thursday 21 April 2016  

The meeting opened at 7.30pm with 34 members present and 7 apologies were received.  Two visitors, Fay 
Smith and Pam Bishop were welcomed.  
 
 President Jan Parnell remarked that besides the Queen being 90 years old so was Fidel Castro and Marilyn 
Monroe would also have been the same age. 
 
 New member: Trevor Thomas was welcomed. 
Previous Minutes: 
Minutes of Meeting of 18 February 2016, were accepted by Jill Greenhill, seconded by Noela Stratton.   
 
Correspondence:  Presented by Lena McCreadie. This correspondence was accepted and endorsed at the 
committee meeting held on Thursday 7 March 2016. 
 
Treasurers Report:  
 The report was presented by Jill in the absence of Sandy 
 BOQ  A/c No.   20139708  1 March 2016 – 31 March 2016 
  Opening Balance at 1 March 2016     $35,749.16 
  which comprises:  
   Everyday Account 
   Opening balance at 1 March    $3,948.43 
   Income  $478.65   Expenditure     $1300.90  
   Closing Balance at 31 March 2016    $ 3,126.18  

    
  and Websaver Account at 31 March 2016 (Inc. Interest $44.74)  $31,848.47 
 
  TOTAL FUNDS at 31 March 2016    $34,974.65 
 
This report was presented and approved at Committee Meeting on Thursday3 March 2016.  
 
Resource Centre: (Jill)   “Where was I?” this month featured the well weathered plaque, set on the inside of 
a shelter shed on Wynuum North Esplanade.  Rotary Club of Wynnum Manly had re-built the shed in 1991 
for the local community. 
Access to the Community Centre for the week of the 26 April will only be from Charlotte Street.  
 
Tours:  Members were urged to book for the forthcoming tour to the Gold Coast for Saturday 30 April, 
leaving from the Civic Centre at 8.00am.  Go cards are needed. 
 
General Business: 
On 22 April there will be a talk and morning tea at Ormiston House at 10.00am 
The Choral Society will hold a concert on 15 May at 2.00pm in the Municipal Hall to celebrate their 90th 
birthday. 
Member Shirley Jeffries has fallen and broken her leg.  She is undergoing rehabilitation at an Aged Care 
facility at Burpengary 

 
Speaker: 
Myrtle gave an illustrated talk on the history of the third oldest house in Manly, Culterfel, which is still 
standing and recently has been sold.  The grounds have been subdivided but the home is being renovated. 
The Door Prize , was won by Neil Bishop,  the Raffle by Noela Stratton and the Members Draw by  Gary 
Parsons. The meeting closed at 8.35pm. A delicious supper was served by Laurima Rabe and Deb Tearle.
             Jill Greenhill  (Minute Secretary) 
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Our  Committee... 

President: Jan Parnell     33966001 president@wmhs.org.au 
Secretary: Lena McCreadie    33934393 secretary@wmhs.org.au 
Treasurer: Sandy Liddle    32074467 treasurer@wmhs.org.au 
Librarian: Jill Greenhill    33933208 library@wmhs.org.au 
Speaker Co-ordinator: Myrtle Beitz   33964711 events@wmhs.org.au 
Membership Co-ordinator: Sandy Liddle  32074467 membership@wmhs.org.au 
Newsletter Editor: Mitchell Parsons   0448522403 newsletter@wmhs.org.au 
Supper Co-ordinator: Deborah Tearle  33969697 supper@wmhs.org.au 
Publicity Officer: Deborah Tearke   33969697 publicity@wmhs.org.au 
Welfare Officer: Ellen Coupland   38991326 coupland@bigpond.net.au 
Coming events: Sharee Cordes   0408232158 oralhistory@wmhs.org.au 
Plaques and Memorials: Noela Stratton  33960069 
Life Members: Myrtle Beitz, Jill Greenhill, Noela Stratton 
Late Life Members: Merv Beitz, Jack Sands, John Davies. 
Patrons: Cr Peter Cumming and Joan Pease MP.                     Friends of WMHS: John McIntyre 

Regular Volunteers and Helpers 

General Meetings 
Afternoon set up: Col Brown, Jill Greenhill, Myrtle Beitz 
Welcome at Door and raffles: Ian Wheeler, Mitch Parsons 
Bring and Buy: Ellen Coupland 
Kitchen Co-ordinator: Margaret Mack 
Supper Co-ordination: Deborah Tearle 
Raffle Prizes: Sandra Wheeler 
Newsletters 
Editor: Mitch Parsons 
Printing: Courtesy of Cr Peter Cummings 
Distribution (email): Mitch Parsons 
Distribution (mail out): Jill Greenhill 
Resource Centre 
Volunteers: Ian Wheeler, Ian Kennedy, Col Brown, Myrtle Beitz, Dawn Wilkins, Heather 
Langston, Margaret Bulloch, Rensche Schep, Ellen Coupland, Denise Cogill, Jan Parnell 
Research Enquiries: Jill Greenhill, Ellen Coupland 
Mail: Jill Greenhill 
Tours. 
Planning and Co-ordination: Jan Parnell, Jill Greenhill, Lena McCreadie, Ellen Coupland, Deb 
Tearle 
Booklet: Jill Greenhill 
Bookings: Sandy Liddle at General Meetings and Resource Centre staff each weekday 
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Events May 
Date Venue Description Booking 

Thursday, 
May 26, 
2016, 
10am – 
12pm 

Wynnum 
Library 
(the new 
one!) 

WMHS oral history project 
Wynnum Manly Historical Society is 
beginning a new oral history project. They 
are aiming to capture representative stories 
from a cross section of our local society. 
These will be turned into digital stories and 
made available in a variety of ways. Come 
along and learn about the project and how 
you can be involved. Presented by Sharee 
Cordes, Oral History Consultant and WMHS 
member. Bookings essential. 

Bookings required. Phone 
Wynnum Library on 07 
3403 2199 to reserve your 
place. 

June 11 – 
June 12 
10am – 
4pm 

Fort 
Lytton 
National 
Park 

History Alive: A Journey Through Time  
 

https://www.trybooking.co
m/Booking/BookingEventS
ummary.aspx?eid=176079 
Various prices $8 - $40 for a 
family  

April 22 – 
August 28 

Museum 
of 
Brisbane 

Facing World War One: Stories of loyalty, 
loss and love. 
Featuring new work by Facing Australia, 
experience intimate and untold stories from 
the First World War that reveal the daily 
reality and emotional impact on the loved 
ones left behind in Brisbane. 

Free 

May 15 
9am-1pm 

Newstead 
House 

Little Historians Festival. 
Discover how we lived in early colonial 
days – pre-electricity and enjoy the grace 
and charm of Brisbane’s oldest surviving 
residence, Newstead House. 

https://www.eventbrite.co
m.au/e/little-historians-
festival-tickets-
21189502372 
$7-$21 

June 4 – 
June 11 
10am-
3pm 

The 
Embroide
rers’ 
Guild, 
QLD Inc. 
149 
Brunswick 
St  
Fortitude 
Valley 

The Embroiderers Guild, Queensland 
inc. Exhibition “A World United in 
Stitches” 
An exhibition of embroidery from members 
of The Embroiderers’ Guild, Qld. 

$10 includes catalogue and 
refreshments 

April 17-
May 21 
9am-3pm 

Queensla
nd 
Military 
Memorial 
Museum 
28 Church 
St. 
Fortitude 
Valley 

Heroes Too – An Exhibition on 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders at 
War 
Run as part of the National Trust Heritage 
Festival 2016, ‘Heroes Too’ is an exhibition 
that highlights the significant contributions 
made by these ‘forgotten’ diggers and the 
opportunities that military service opened 
up for them upon returning to a civilian life. 

$5 

April 20 – 
Decembe
r 31. 
2pm-4pm 

Chermsid
e 
Historical 
Precinct,  
61 
Kittyhawk 
Drive, 
Chermside 

First Ashore: The 9th Battalion in World 
War One. 
Visit the First Ashore Display to discover 
details about the “Fighting Ninth” Battalion 
of WWI. 
Men from the 9th were first ashore at the 
Gallipoli landing on 25 April 1915. 

Free 

https://www.trybooking.com/Booking/BookingEventSummary.aspx?eid=176079
https://www.trybooking.com/Booking/BookingEventSummary.aspx?eid=176079
https://www.trybooking.com/Booking/BookingEventSummary.aspx?eid=176079
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/little-historians-festival-tickets-21189502372
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/little-historians-festival-tickets-21189502372
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/little-historians-festival-tickets-21189502372
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/little-historians-festival-tickets-21189502372
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Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 

PO Box 318 
Wynnum QLD 4178 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society inc. 

Our aim is to gather and record local history before it is lost. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visit us online at: www.wmhs.org.au 

Membership application forms are available from the Resource Centre 
at the Old Wynnum Central State School. 

 
Membership costs per year (1 January to 31 December) 

 
Single $15.00   Family $25.00   High School Student $5.00 

 
PLEASE NOTE: There is a joining fee of $10.00 per person. 

http://www.wmhs.org.au/

